Research for WEDDING Dance article

"Wedding Dance – The Thelen-Werner wedding dance will be at Spitzley's hall, Tuesday, Jul 12, 1921. Everybody welcome." Jul 7, 1921 St. Johns News.

"WEDDING DANCE – The wedding dance of Arnold Fox and Margaret Huhn will be held at the Fowler opera house Friday night." May 14. – Adv. [advertisement?] *Clinton County Republican – News*, Thurs. May 6, 1926, front page, col. 3.

"Wedding Dance - The VanElls-Fernholz wedding dance will be held at the Fowler opera house Wednesday night, April 25. Platte's orchestra. Everyone invited." (Adv.) 7-lp. *Clinton County Republican*, Apr 19, 1923, page 1, col 5.

"WEDDING DANCE At Spitzley's Hall, Westphalia, Tuesday, May 1. Given by John J. Feldpausch and Lucy M. Lang." 38w2. *Clinton County Republican*, Apr 19, 1923, page 1, col 5.

"The Klein—Pung wedding dance was well attended and a good time was reported by all." *The St. Johns News*, Jan 31, 1918, page 2, col 4.

"The wedding dance, postponed some time ago on account of the influenza, was held at Spitzleys hall Tuesday Jan. 7th. It was given by Herman Radamacher who married Miss Josephine Schaefer." *The St. Johns News* – Jan 9, 1919, page 3, col 6.

"Hauck & Motz wedding dance Oct. 10 at Fowler." Adv. 23-1. *Clinton County Republican-News*, Oct. 4, 1934, page 1, col. 5.

"Cook-Wood wedding dance at Pewamo auditorium June 7." Adv. *Clinton County Republican-News*, June 2, 1938, page 1, col. 5.

"Coffman and Shaver will give a wedding dance Tuesday evening. June 10, at Merle Beach. Everybody invited." Adv. *Clinton County Republican-News*.

"Motz-Arens wedding dance May 26, Fowler Opera House." Adv. 3-lp. *Clinton County Republican-News*, May 21, 1936, page 1, col. 3.

"The second double wedding to occur at Holy Trinity church in Fowler within a week occurred Tuesday morning, April 29, when Clement Armbrustmacher, son of Herbert Armbrustmacher, well known Bengal township supervisor, took as his bride, Pauline Thelen, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Thelen of Westphalia township, and Clement's sister, Irene, became the bride of Pauline's brother, John. A .case of brother and sister wedding brother and sister. Following the ceremony there was a reception at the Thelen, home 3 miles east of Westphalia, and a wedding dance at Spitzley's hall in the evening. The four principals are well known people and have many friends. Mr. and Mrs. Armbrustmacher will reside on tha Armbrustmacher homestead in Bengal and Mr. and Mrs. Thelen on a farm 7 miles south of Fowler." *Clinton County Republican-News*, May 1, 1930, page 1`, col. 8.

"Wedding Dance, Wednesday. Aug. 18, at St. Mary's hall. Westphalia, for Gertrude Chamberlain and Paul Fox." Adv. 15-1. *Clinton County Republican-News*, Aug. 12, 1937, page 1, col. 3.

"Haley-Weber Wedding dance wi11 be given at Fowler, Tuesday night. All their friends are cordially-invited to attend." Adv. pd. *Clinton County Republican-News*, Apr 30, 1925, page 1, col. 7.